
                                                    

 
You are invited to attend the relicensing kick-off webinar for Southern California Edison 
Company’s (SCE) Rush Creek Project (FERC Project No. 1389) on October 19, 2021. The Project 
is located in Mono County, California near the Town of June Lake primarily in the Inyo National 
Forest; a portion of the Project is located within the Ansel Adams Wilderness. The Project 
generates electricity from the diversion of water from Rush Creek. The current Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission (FERC) hydroelectric license expires on January 31, 2027. SCE intends 
to relicense the Project using the Integrated Licensing Process (ILP). The formal FERC 
relicensing process is initiated with submittal of the Notice of Intent and Pre-Application Document 
by SCE within 5 to 5 1/2 years of the license expiration.   

SCE will convene two public webinars (Microsoft Teams Meetings) on October 19, 2021 to 
discuss the upcoming relicensing process. The two webinars will have identical agendas (see 
below), but are provided during both the day and night to provide greater opportunity for 
participation by federal and state resource agencies, local governments, Native American Tribes, 
non-governmental organizations, and other interested parties. 

The purpose of these webinars is to acquaint interested parties with FERC’s ILP, including key 
milestones and opportunities for stakeholder participation. SCE will also provide an overview of 
the existing Project; the proposed Project under consideration in the relicensing proceeding; and 
the Pre-Application Document that SCE intends to file with FERC, no later than January 31, 2022. 

Specific webinar details are as follows: 

Date: October 19, 2021 
Time (afternoon): 1:00 – 4:00 PM 
Time (evening): 6:00 – 9:00 PM 
Webinar Link: Provided in Teams Meeting Invitation (to be sent separately) 
Dial-in (audio only): Provided in Teams Meeting Invitation (to be sent separately) 
Agenda: • FERC Relicensing Process Overview 

• Existing Project Description 
• Proposed Project Alternatives 
• Participation Opportunities 
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For additional information on the webinar or the Project, please contact Matthew Woodhall, SCE 
Relicensing Project Manager, at matthew.woodhall@sce.com; visit www.sce.com/RushCreek; 
or FERC’s eLibrary at https://www.ferc.gov/docs-filing/elibrary.asp. 

If you received this announcement via e-mail, you are on the relicensing distribution list. If you 
obtained this announcement by another means and want to be added to the distribution list, 
please visit the Project website at www.sce.com/RushCreek and complete the contact registration 
form.  

Register online at www.ferc.gov/ferc-online/overview to be notified via e-mail of new FERC filings 
and issuances related to the Rush Creek Project. Follow the online instructions and subscribe to 
docket number P-1389. 

If you wish to be removed from future communication regarding this Project, please reply to this 
e-mail (julie.smith@cardno.com). 

 
 

For more information, please contact: 
Matthew Woodhall 
Southern California Edison Company 
FERC Licensing & Compliance 
(909) 362-1764 
matthew.woodhall@sce.com 
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